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REPLY TO CENTRAL FLORIDA OFFICE 

January 16, 2006 

Ms. Blanca Bay0 
Commission Clerk and Administrative Services Director 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, FL 32399 

MARTIN S .  FRIEDMAN, P.A. 
VALERIE L. LORD 
BRIAN J. STRECT 

f 
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Re: Docket No. 050902-WS; Application of Gold Coast Utility Corp. for Authority to Transfer 
Assets and Certificate Nos. 590-W and 508-S of Lake Haven Utility Associates, Ltd., 
d/b/a Lake Wales Utility Company in Polk County 
Our File No.: 40057.03 

Dear Ms. Bayo: 

In response to the Commission Staffs December 28,2005 correspondence regarding the 
above-referenced docket, enclosed is a copy of Laniger Enterprises of America, Inc.'s response 
to the Florida Department of Environmental Protection's Sanitary Survey of its public water 
system. As you will note, none of the non-compliance issues were substantial enough for the 
DEP to issue a notice of violation. 

With regard to the Laniger Enterprises wastewater treatment plant, that utility currently 
has an application pending before the DEP for a renewal of its operating permit, which is being SNIP .- 

W addressed through a proceeding befme the Dh4sim of Administrative Hmrings. Should the 
Staff have any further questions regarding this matter, please do not hesitate to have them give 
me a call. m- 

m- 

S C  c: Mr. Keith Burge (w/o enclosure) 
.Smtd Mr. Richard Redemann (w/enclosure) 
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1 MARTIN S. FRIED 
For the Firm 



Laniger Enterprises of America, Inc. 
2340 NE Dixie Hwy 

Jensen Beach, FL 34957 

January 6,2006 

Florida Department of Environmental Protection 
Port St. Lucie Branch Office 
1801 SE Hillmoor Drive, Suite C-204 
Port St. Lucie, FL 34952 

Re: Response to your letter dated December 23,2005 

Dear Sir or Madam: 

This letter is in response to the above mentioned letter. The first three deficiencies that 
you referenced that were also noted on a non - compliance letter dated 12/3/2002 were 
addressed back in 2002, but since you decided to schedule an inspection 1 week after 
hurricane Wilma blew through, the fence was again blown down. I will attempt to 
address each deficiency as notated in your letter. 

1 .) As I stated above the fence had blown down again during hurricane Wilma, but it 

2.) There are currently 2 high service pumps in operation, and the third pump was 
is now repaired and the whole facility is secured. 

sent out to be repaired. Since the last inspection the third high service pump has 
been installed and is currently working. I would like to add that there has always 
been two working high service pumps, which are more than able to provide 
sufficient capacity. 

3.) There is a Generator log book in the water plant building and it has been there 
since the December 3,2002 letter. Tt has all the entries in it and it is up to date. I 
do not know why the operator or the inspector could not find it. 

painted and it is in the process of being installed. It should be back on by the time 
of your follow up inspection on Wednesday, December 1 1,2006 at 1 1 :00 am 

5 . )  The disinfection monitoring plan has been done and is on file at the utility office. 
We were told that it did not have to be filed with the FDEP as long as it was 
completed and available upon request. However, I am enclosing it with this letter. 

6.) This sampling was done on time and submitted to the Department. I have called 
the Port St. Lucie office and they were going to check their files. However, I will 
enclose a copy of the results along with this letter. 

4.) The rain cap on top of the ground storage tank was repaired and it is now being 



, 

7.) I have contacted your office and scheduled a follow up visit to address the 
location of the second well as well as to confirm that the chlorine alarm and dialer 
are functional. 

If you should have any questions or concems regarding the above please contact me in 
writing at the above address. Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. 

Sincerely, 

Reginald J. Burge 
Laniger Enterprises of America, Inc. 

cc. Mr. Martin S .  Friedman, Rose, Sundstrom & Bentley 


